
May 2025 RTCC Meeting Notes 
Attendees: Mary Harlan, Hope Hunt, Carly Rietmann, Mandi Dicamillo, Erin Fisher, Hanna 
Auraza, Ann Findley, Dana Wood, Charles McCarthy, Angie Hainer, Alicia Gresley 
 
9:02 Mary Harlan talks to the group about first and last-mile mobility. Talks about the agenda 
and what we are going to do in the meeting. 
 
9:05 Mary made a motion to approve the February meeting notes and Carly seconds. Motion 
passes.  
 
9:06 Dana talks about the CDOT town hall telephone meeting to be able to listen to them and 
find out what is going on and see what the new plans are and get input in. 
 
9:07 Ann Findley talks about the Kremmling to Silverthorne bus route. The town manager just 
started and next week will be our first meeting (5/16). Hopefully we will start moving forward. 
 
9:09 Hope talks about the Bustang group in CDOT coming to Craig to come to the community 
and get input on the ridership guide. They will host a train the trainer and ridership training on 
June 26th.  
 
9:13 Hannah talks about the limited service in Rifle and Silt. The round table event went well 
and was able to get organizations together to talk and be able to collaborate to make 
transportation better in these areas. There were elected officials at the meeting and were able to 
hear the needs in these areas. Hannah stated there is a town hall meeting in Rifle tonight and 
the workshop is about transportation. 
 
9:26 Mary talks about Rideshare options that are affordable and user-friendly. Mary is working 
with Treadshare and seeing how they could implement it in the western part of Colorado. 
 
9:38 Mary reminds people to fill out the project plans. 
 
9:39 Mandi talks to the group about the aging well roadmap plan. Mandi states that there are 
stakeholders that they are meeting with about aging in the valley. Roaring Fork, Eagle and 
Eagle county will be there to give input about programs and policies to help improve life in eagle 
county. Aging dynamics is helping to guide the work stations. This will hopefully be delivered by 
December. Carly states in the roaring fork valley we have Dana as the transit rep and we think 
that someone from RAFTA would be nice to have at the table. We also would like a rep that is 
Spanish speaking for the Roaring Fork advisory committee. Mary states that she can help talk 
with RAFTA but Dawn would be a good contact to speak with about who she would recommend. 
Mary also states that she can help with finding someone that is spanish speaking and she will 
reach out to the folks and see if they are interested. 
 
9:51 Dana states that Matching funds with 5310 from CDOT. We have to match 20% each year. 
Anne states that it is hard right now as cuts seem to be coming and it is very unsure right now. 



Mandi asks how it will be asked for by each agency. Dana states that it will be based on the 
agency's budget. 
10:00 The group went into breakout sessions for 45 minutes to work on project plans.  
 
11:03 Mary motions for the meeting to adjourn, Carly seconds. Motion passes.  
 


